

THE CARBINE CLUB of NEW ZEALAND

PATRON: Sir David Levene OBE, KNZM
President: AIDIN DENNIS Secretary: VICKY LATTA
PO Box 58 076, Botany, Auckland 2163 Telephone: (Bus.) 09 277 0456 Email: admin@carbineclubnz.org.nz

19th November 2020

Newsletter to members

SUSIE SIMCOCK MEMORIAL SERVICE – Thursday 26th November 2020

A reminder for those members wishing to attend the Memorial Service for Susie Simcock, it is being held at St Mary's in Holy Trinity Cathedral, Parnell at 2pm.

BeSPORTIVE LUNCHEON - Friday 13th November 2020

The Club was finally able to hold its first luncheon since lockdown last Friday. It was a good event with the BeSportive campaign presented by **John Foley** followed by a panel discussion with **Maya Jackman, Jesse Reynolds** and **Ben Skeen**. It is a very powerful message and one that needs to be promoted to try to change the very high dropout rate of children from sport or the number of athletes rising to the upper echelons of sport in this country will be seriously diminished. It certainly provided food for thought.

CARBINE CLUB TROPHY RACE – Tuesday 3rd November 2020

The Carbine Club Trophy race held at the Auckland Racing Club's Melbourne Cup meeting resulted in a decisive win for Rex Jensen's **Dawn Patrol**, ridden by Jonathan Riddell and trained by Frank Ritchie under the top weight of 62kg. It was a great effort and a worthy winner of the trophy.



OBITUARY - Barry George Neville-White

Sadly, long time member and good supporter of the Carbine Club, Barry Neville-White passed away on 16th November 2020 after a brief illness. A celebration of Barry's life will be held on Monday 23rd November at St. Mary's in Holy Trinity at Parnell at 1pm.

CHRISTMAS BARBECUE – Sunday, 13th December 2020

A reminder that the Carbine Club's Christmas barbeque will be held at Brothers Brewery at 5 Akiraho Street, Mount Eden on Sunday 13th December from 3pm. It is a great venue for this event and provides an opportunity for members to get together for a final time prior to Christmas.

28th CHARITY GOLF CLASSIC - Monday, 22nd February 2021

Attached is a flyer on the Carbine Club's Charity Golf Classic will be held again at the Pakuranga Golf course on Monday 22nd February 2021. An entry form is also **attached** for those golfers amongst the membership. As it is a popular and fun day, send your entries in early to ensure you don't miss out.

For non-golf players, if you can assist in any way on the day or with prizes or sponsorship, please contact David Hunter at **hunter.pd@outlook.com** or on 021 626 311.

Regards

Vicky Latta Secretary

CARBINE CLUB OF NEW ZEALAND